Friday 23rd April 2023

Dear Families,

National Education Union – Industrial Action
Secondary Transfer Day & New Classes Day
Year 6 Ninja Warrior

As you will have heard in the media, last weekend the National Education Union announced further non-consecutive strike days to take place on the **5th and 7th July 2023**. **School will not be open to children on those day.**

This unfortunately will impact the arrangements for a co-ordinated transition day for all Y6 pupils across the city on which was due to take place on 5th July. The majority of secondary schools have been able to make alternative arrangements on the 6th July 2023, however a small number of schools have been unable to facilitate this date. LIPA Primary and High School will hold their day on 19th July 2023.

Year 6 Parents are encouraged to check secondary school websites for updated arrangements and secondary schools have been asked to contact parents and carers of their new intact directly with details of any updated arrangements. A list of updated dates can also be found here:

https://liverpool.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/school-admissions/transition-day-changes-information-for-parents/

We have moved our transition day to **Thursday 6th July.** Children will spend the day with their new teacher. They will register as usual in their current classroom and then they will move to their new rooms. At the end of day they should be collected from their new classrooms.

We have fortunately been able to move Year 6's Ninja Warrior PTA trip to **Monday 3**rd **July**. All other arrangements apart from the date remain the same. Please see the previous letters for information. If you haven't already the waiver needs to be signed before your child can take part.

We do understand the difficulties that the ongoing strike action may cause some children and families, however we must also respect the democratic right for workers in this country to take part in legal industrial action. As always these decisions have not been taken lightly. If there are any changes in the coming week which alter the content of this letter, we will ensure you are informed.

Thank you for your continued support and understanding.

David Delaney Head Teacher

















